October 25, 1949

Claremore Chamber of Commerce
Claremore, Oklahoma

Gentlemens

Thank you very much for your tele-
graphic invitation to be with you Hovember 4,
and I am truly sorry not to be able to accept.

The annual convention of the Associated
Prees Managing Editors Aesociation will be held
in Fort Vorth November 2-5. Inasmuch as I ex-
tended the invitation and will be one of the hosts,
it would be utterly impossidle for me to leave.

Immediately following this convention
I will attend the American Petroleum Institute
convention in Chicago,

Again thanking you for the invitation,
I sm

Tours very truly,

AGC :mm



